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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

Inter-Office Communication

DATE:

April 2, 2015
TO:

Supervisor Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, County Board
FROM:

Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation 

SUBJECT:

AUTHORIZATION TO TERMINATE AIRPORT AGREEMENT NO. CN-1578 BETWEEN MILWAUKEE COUNTY AND FLIGHT SERVICES AND SYSTEMS (FSS) AT GENERAL MITCHELL INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT (GMIA) 
POLICY

In order for the Airport Director to terminate Airport Agreement No. CN-1578 for agreement defaults, failure to perform and breaches, the County Board is required to adopt a resolution that authorizes the agreement termination.
BACKGROUND
On November 2, 2006 Milwaukee County entered into Airport Agreement No. CN-1578 with Flight Services and Systems (FSS) for the right to provide, install, operate, and maintain a luggage cart service concession at GMIA.  The Agreement was for a term of five (5) years, commencing December 1, 2006, with one five (5) year renewal term with the consent of both parties.  Both parties agreed to exercise the renewal term.  The renewal term commenced on December 1, 2011 and ends on November 30, 2016. 
Since September 2014 Airport staff has observed that FSS has not met the terms of its agreement.  Airport staff has been attempting to resolve this matter with several members of the FSS corporate office through email and certified US mail communication with no success. 
In the event that FSS fails to remedy its defective performance, it will be in breach of its agreement.  If FSS’ breach continues, Airport staff will issue a Request for Proposal for a new luggage cart operator, and the Airport Director will terminate the FSS agreement upon award of a new luggage cart agreement and installation of equipment by the new concessionaire.  
RECOMMENDATION

Airport staff recommends that the County Board adopt a resolution granting the Airport Director the authority to terminate Airport Agreement No. CN-1578 between Milwaukee County and Flight Services & Systems based on the Concessionaire’s breaches of its contractual obligations, effective as of a date determined by the Airport Director. 

FISCAL NOTE

The Airport receives 17% of gross revenue or approximately $12,000 per year from the luggage cart concession.  Airport staff anticipates that a new luggage cart concession agreement would yield about the same amount of revenue.  The transition between the two companies would be coordinated to minimize any revenue reduction.
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